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Welcome 
Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting  
 

Apologies 
Michael Stiff, Martyn Hughes, Nick Wilson 
 

Minutes 
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday, 19th.  October 2015 to approved and signed. 
 

Chairman’s Report 
 
Firstly a big Thank You to the people without whom the League would not enjoy the success it 

does Peter Osborne, Carol Fossard, Mike Stiff, John Skevington for organising the TTRO’s etc and 
his advice to race organisers also thanks to Dave Lodwick for organising the Presentation 
Evening, which this year was a sell out with a waiting list created. On a personal note I must 

thank Dave for providing me with advice and guidance in my role as Chair during the last 12 
months and thanks to the Clubs and you the delegates for your input and support for this great 

Road Running League still the envy of many counties  
 
However I must inform you that Mike has decided to step down from his role as Results and 

Registration Secretary. But there is now an opportunity someone to step forward and take us 
through what may be an interesting and testing time for the League and organising clubs, as we 
are faced with potential changes to our race day routines, due to venue limitations course 

capacity and demand for race places, which are all up for discussion at our delegates meeting 
that follows this AGM  
 

Also all of the clubs who have arranged League races in 2016 deserve a lot of praise as we have 
had record levels of participation; an early indicator of this were the 726 (up from 667 in 2015) 
runners who lined up at Barrow in January. This of course brings its own problems with parking 

and accommodating the runners and pressure on the toilet facilities at the traditional venues we 
have used for many years and I know from experience this poses headaches for organising 
teams. But to my knowledge, all the races were Incident Free again  



 

 

I am sure there were a few minor dramas which all host clubs dealt with very well without any of 
us even being aware which is a testimony to all of those volunteers within the clubs who promote 

well organised professional events for the love of the sport 2017 will present a different set of 
challenges but with the hard work of the LRRL team and you the club delegates and your 
committees and volunteers I am sure we will pull together and deal with them and take  

the League to another level  
 
This is my last AGM as Chair and I would like to offer my thanks to Peter, Carol, Mike, John and 

Dave who in many ways make this position easy, but not without its challenges, as the changes 
to the way we do things have come thick and fast. Also a big thanks to you the delegates for not 

making life too difficult  
We have very able and enthusiastic volunteers to step into the role of Chair and Vice Chair whom 
I hope you will endorse and give your support to.  

 
Lastly I look forward to seeing most of you at the race venues on the start line or on the way 
round the races during 2017  

 
Andy Wilford - Chair LRRL 2016 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Already tabled. Carole explained the accounts to members 
 

Election of Officers 
President:Andy Wilford 
Chairman:Andy Kemp 

Vice Chairman:Rebecca Hollick 
Secretary:Peter Osborne  
Treasurer:Carole Fossard  

Results and Registration:TBA 
Development Officer:John Skevington  

Auditor Mick Jordan 
 
AOB: 

Norman Kershaw Award given to Rob Beers from Stilton  
 
Date of next meeting. 

October 2017 subject to Groby Club approval 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 


